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Addressees: 
Denise Manning, IEEE EPS, Executive Director (d.manning@ieee.org) 
Nick Massetti, IEEE NTC, Chair, Regional Interest Groups Committee 
(nick@nmassetticonsulting.com)  
Levente Kovács, IEEE Hungary Section, Chair (kovacs.levente@nik.uni-obuda.hu) 
Cristian Negrescu, IEEE Romania Section, Chair (negrescu@elcom.pub.ro) 
 
The meeting was held on approving our petition to merge our previously existing EPS 
Chapter with the NTC. Continental Automotive Timisoara offered to host this “kick-off” 
meeting; the Agenda is attached below. The main part of the meeting (between 
11:30-15:00) was put in the frame of visits around the Continental facilities. 
 

 



The presentation of Attila Bonyár, Chapter Chair, is attached to the report. The main 
points of the presentation were the following: 

 Our joint EPS/NTC chapter is one of the first NTC chapters in Europe. 

 Merging our Chapter with the NTC caused a nearly threefold increase in the 
number of members (from 31 to 92). 

 The chapter chair encouraged the EPS members to join NTC and encouraged 
the non-IEEE members of the meeting to consider joining IEEE EPS/NTC as 
well. 

 The board of the Chapter decided on establishing a mailing list on IEEE 
Listserv to facilitate easier communication between the members. The mailing 
list will be established as “huro-epsntc@listserv.ieee.org.” 

 The board also decided on establishing a new website for the Chapter. The 
planned domain name of the new site will be “site.ieee.org/huro-epsntc.” 

 Five events were recognized and advertised as chapter-related technical 
events for 2020. Besides established conferences (IEEE-ISSE, IEEE-SIITME, 
IEEE-ESTC) and a student contest and expo (TIE), the first Hungarian NTC 
workshop is planned to be organized in June. 

 The Chapter Chair encouraged and asked the board members to use vTools 
not just for reporting but for the advertisement of these chapter-related events 
as well. 

 A main task for the next month is the selection and invitation of Distinguished 
Lecturers (DLs) for the IEEE-SIITME conference. As a flagship event of the 
Chapter, the board unanimously decided to invite at least one DL from the field 
of nanotechnology, to strengthen this new track at the conference. Possible 
DLs were introduced, the chapter chair was tasked to invite candidates for the 
event. 

 
Photographs from the event can be found at the following link (and also attached to 
the report): 
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1-H59IzGYuV_-ybA93iXAOUnDhUUhJnZc  
 
 
Authenticators: 
 
Attila Bonyár, Chapter Chair (bonyar@ett.bme.hu) 

Zsolt Illyefalvi-Vitéz, Chapter Co-Founder (illye@ett.bme.hu) 

Paul Svasta, Senior-Past Chair, Co-Founder (paul.svasta@cetti.ro) 
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